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President’s Report 
Hello everyone.  

Summer, another season of mowing lawns and barbeques. Our functions, events have 

been non-existent this year between Covid and lockdowns but let us hope 2022 will be a 

year of difference, in a good way.  

Grant Foster and Anthony Eddie have been busy behind the scenes organising artwork 

for various products of memorabilia and a tree planting in Memory Park, Penrith, and although this is still 

open to Penrith Council approval, we do have some allies on our side who are working with us to achieve the 

tree planting. 

We have received the draft copy of the artwork for the wall hangings, and these are shown in an article inside 

this edition. Fozzy has also been drumming up some artwork for bar runners This will also be shown inside. 

At this stage, these are only draft copies, and we need some definite orders before we proceed to purchase 

any of these items. Again, your support in this is paramount because we have not been able to conduct any 

fundraising barbeques, this is our only form of income. We only have a few Limited-Edition prints left so If 

you want one, contact our Merchandise Officer, Rusty Towers, to order one. 

With the exception, of the Brits, we have had no communication from any of our overseas brothers, so we 

can only assume all organisations are still lying low because of Covid. The Brits held their annual 47 Air 

Despatch Reunion Dinner on 6 November 21 and apparently a good time was had by all.  

The Sydney group of the association are having their annual Christmas Get Together on 11 December 21 at 

O’Donahues Pub, Emu Plains 1900hr for 1930hr. Usually a very good night and catch up time. 

Last edition, we advised everyone, Mr Phil Thamm, from the Australian Parachute Riggers Association 

contacted the association reference to the possible amalgamation of the two associations; given Air 

Dispatchers were being cross trained as Parachute Riggers and the two trades amalgamating. At this stage 

nothing has been officially put in place and we have not had any contact from the Parachute Riggers 

Association. We are still standing by on this venture. 

 

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE AIR DISPATCH ASSOCIATION OF 

AUSTRALIA 
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At this stage we have not had the opportunity to plan anything for ANZAC Day 2022. The committee will be 

meeting in the next few weeks to plan this event. If anyone has any suggestions where it should be held, 

please contact me by email, but make it quick. 

So far, our 2022 calendar is very flimsy and looks like this 

1. 5 February 22, Casual Dining-In Night at Oberon RSL, 

2. 12 February 22, Bunnings Barbeque, North Penrith 

3. 25 April 22, ANZAC Day, to be advised, and 

4. August 22, Myola Ball 

Since our last edition, we were sad to hear of the passing of Alan Murdoch (AKA .50Cal Al and Mudrock). Al 

passed away from cancer on 6 November 21. He served as road transport with the squadron, AMDTU and 

later as RSM of 1 ATSR. Although not an Air Dispatcher, he served more time with AD units than a lot of 

others. Our thoughts go to Margaret and the boys. Al’s funeral service was held at Tea Gardens Baptist Church 

and was well represented by service personnel. The association was also well represented. 

My last item for this year is finding a new president for the association. I must stand down at the next AGM. 

I have explained my reasons in the last edition. In short, if any member of the ADAA does not put their hand 

up to fill this committee position, we will have no alternative but to wind up the ADAA as a military association 

and registered charity. This may sound unpalatable to some, but we will have no other option. If any member 

wants to nominate, feel free to contact me and I will give you all the details on what the position entails.  

2020 and 2021 have been difficult years, let us hope 2022 will not be the same. On behalf of our committee, 

“Thank You” for sticking with us over this difficult time. I would like to thank all members of the committee 

and the State reps who have done a tremendous job over the period. 

Joyce and I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a successful and prosperous New Year 

Please stay safe  

Until next time 

Cheers 

Nicko 

December 21 

  



THE CLIPPED WINGS 

     Summer 2021/22 

Treasurer’s Report  
Shown below are movements through each of our bank accounts. These are the figures sent to the Australian 
Taxation Office when we reported our GST activity for the 3rd quarter of this year. If you would like further 
information, please send your request to me by email, treasurer@adaa.com.au. 
 
There were no changes to the Fundraising and Grants accounts. The balances for these are $8,424.36 and 
$317.67 respectively. 
 
Payment deposit details for payment of membership fees: 
 

Online by bank transfer • Westpac Banking Corporation 

• BSB 032-814 

• Account number 485891 In the name of ‘Air Dispatch Association 
Administration Account’ 

• Use your surname and initial (or regimental number if we have it on 
file) as your reference 

Deposit over the counter at 
any Westpac Bank. 

• As the bank does not allow any letter in the payee’s details, use your 
regimental number as a reference, and, if we don’t have it on file, 
send me an email with the details of the date, branch and amount of 
your payment 

You may also be able to deposit at the Post Office, but fees may be payable 

By cheque or money order • Made payable to ‘Air Dispatch Association of Australia’ 

• Post to PO Box 142, Old Bar NSW 2430 

Online by credit card • If this is your payment choice, send me an email so that I can set you 
up with this facility. Charges will be passed on to you when I send 
out your invoice 

 
Regards 
Joyce Nicolai 
 

          

MERCHANDISE       

          
Bank Account Opening 
Balance 1-Jul-21   1,803.01 

          

Income       

    Postage recovered 133.20   

    Sales 367.37   

  Total Income     500.57 

          

Expenses       

    Postage 84.80   

  Total Expenses     -84.80 

          
Bank Account Closing 
Balance 30-Sep-21   2,218.78 

          

 

 

mailto:treasurer@adaa.com.au
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ADMINISTRATION       

          
Bank Account Opening 
Balance 1-Jul-21   14,437.94 

          

Income       

    Memberships 475.00   

  Total Income     475.00 

          

Expenses       

    Bank charges 1.13   

    Postage 10.40   

    Website and emails 275.00   

  Total Expenses     -286.53 

          
Bank Account Closing 
Balance 30-Sep-21   14,626.41 
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Membership Report 

Life Members 

BABER, Kemm 

COLE, Gary 

CUTTS, Geoff 

EDDIE, Anthony 

FERGUSON, David 

FOSTER, Grant 

GANNON, Barry 

HEIDENREICH, Lou 

HUTTON, Bob 

IRVING, Brian 

McCANN, Denis 

NICOLAI, Nick 

PAPWORTH, Graham 

SLEE, Pat 

VARLEY, Nev (deceased) 

Financial Members 
 

ADAMS, Kathleen 2021 
ARGUS, Howard 2024 

ARMSTRONG, Len 2023 

ASBURY, Paul 2023 

ASHLEIGH, Michael 2022 

AUSTIN, Karen 2022 

BAINES, Anthonia 2021 

BAINES, Ian 2022 

BARNES, John Cecil 2021 

BARNES, Pamela 2021 

BARNSLEY, Peter 2021 

BARRETO, Alberto 2022 

BATES, Paul 2021 

BEAVEN, David 2023 

BELL, Albert 2021 

BLAKELY, Ron 2022 

BOSWELL, Brian 2021 

BRENNAN, Denis 2021 

BUCHANAN, Graeme 2021 

CHRISTIE, Ross 2021 

CLARKE, Andrew 2022 

COHEN, Peter 2022 

CONWELL, Matt 2022 

CORMACK, Will 2021 

CORNISH, Andrew 2022 

CORNISH, Hannah 2022 

CRAKER, David 2021 

CUNNINGHAM, Lou 2021 

DALTON, Alan 2021 

D'ARCY, Bill 2022 

DOWD, Anthony 2024 

DRAY, Dennis 2021 

DUFFY, Ed 2021 

EDDIE, Harrison 2022 

EVANS, John 2021 

FABER, Johann 2021 

FABISIAK, Henry 2021 

FARMER, Raymond Colin 2021 

FEDDERSEN, Brendan 2021 

FELKIN, Rosa 2022 

FLINT, Bob 2021 

FRACARO, Lyndon 2021 

FRANKEL, Ray 2021 

GELLEL, Michael 2021 

GOAD, David 2022 

GODDARD, John 2022 

GUSTER, Tony 2022 

HAMU, Mick 2028 

HANCOX, Keith J 2021 

HARRIS, Geoff 2021 

HARRIS, Kim 2021 

HAWKINS, Mathew 2021 

HAYES, Bill 2023 

HEAD, Gerda 2021 

HEAD, Vince 2021 

HEIDENREICH, Susan 2021 

HEYDON, Terry 2022 

HILL, Brian 2022 

HILSBERG, Stuart 2021 

HOLDEN, Phil 2021 

HOLECEK OAM, Brian 2022 

HOLMES, Tony 2021 
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HORDERN, Anthony 2023 

HOWES, Alan 2024 

HUDDLESTON, John 2024 

HUGHES, Ron 2021 

HUNT, John 2021 

HUXLEY, Glenn 2022 

IRVING, Dianne 2021 

JANSON, Ken 2024 

JESSOP, Maxwell 2023 

JOHANSEN, Michael 2021 

JOLLY, Peter 2021 

JONES, Jorja 2021 

JONES, Steven 2021 

KENNY, Dean 2028 

KIRKHAM, Jim 2021 

KNACK, John 2021 

KOOL, Shaun 2021 

LESUEUR, Peter 2023 

LONERGAN, Michael 2022 

LUSCOMBE, Kerry 2022 

MADIGAN, George 2021 

MARKI, Imre 2022 

McGEOCH, Gordon 2021 

McGRAVIE, Gary 2021 

McMASTER, Robert 2021 

McNAMARA, Ted 2022 

McNULTY, Anthony 2024 

McPHERSON, Roger 2021 

MILKE, Peter 2022 

MILLER, Eric (Ned) 2022 

MITCHELL, Shane 2021 

MOFFITT, Darren 2021 

MOORE, Allan 2022 

MOORMAN, John 2021 

MUIR, Graeme 2022 

MULFORD, Barry 2021 

MUNRIGHT, Terry 2021 

MUNSON, Peter 2024 

MURPHY, Peter 2021 

NEWMAN, David 2021 

NICOLAI, Joyce 2022 

O'BRIEN, Danny 2021 

OLIVER, Steve 2021 

POOLE, Darren 2021 

PRAGNALL, Alan 2022 

REASON, Terry 2022 

REYNOLDS, Max 2021 

ROBERTSON, Donald 2021 

RUSSELL, Carol 2021 

RUSSELL, Peter 2021 

RYMAN, James 2021 

SCOTLAND, Jim 2022 

SHINE, Christopher 2021 

SLEE, Marlene 2023 

SMITH, Barry 2021 

SMOCK, David 2021 

SOLOMON, David 2024 

STANFORD, Trevor 2021 

SUMNER, John 2023 

SVENSSON, Garry 2022 

SWAIN, Mark 2023 

TAWNS, Hugh 2021 

TAYLOR, John 2021 

THOMPSON, Gordon 2021 

THURGOOD, John 2021 

TOWERS, Rosalind 2023 

TOWERS, Russell 2023 

TUTT, Bob 2021 

VERGARA, Mark 2021 

WAHLEN, Deborah 2021 

WAHLEN, Gary 2023 

WAHLEN, Mark 2021 

WARE, Stuart 2022 

WATSON, Keith 2021 

WEIDNER, Edward 2022 

WEIDNER, Glenda 2022 

WELLER, Paul 2021 

WHEELER, Ken 2021 

WHITE, Gary 2022 

WHITTAKER, John 2022 

WILCOX, James 2021 

WILLIAMS, John 2022 

WILLIAMS, Melva 2022 

WOLFF, Mark 2022 

WORLAND, Trevor 2021 

WRIGHT, Jason 2023 

YOUNG, Ian 2022 

ZAFFINO, Zeek 2023 



THE CLIPPED WINGS 

     Spring 2021 

 

Honorary Members 
 

BARNET, Rosemary 

DEACON, Wanda 

FOSTER, Jean 

LEE, Suzi 

OPIE, Lonna 

OSBORNE, Carol 

PILGRIM, Lee 

SMYTH, Margaret 

VARLEY, Lurline 

 
If you don’t see your name on this list and believe it should be, or if you think these records are incorrect, 
please send an email to memberships@adaa.net.au.  
 
Memberships for 2022 are due and must be paid before the AGM for you to eligible to vote. If you are not 
sure when you are paid up to, check the membership list. For those that need to pay, here are your payment 
options 
 
For those of you that are financial until the end of 2021, an email will be sent reminding you that payment of 
$25.00 is required to maintain your membership until the end of 2022. 
 
Payment options are included in the Treasurer’s report. 
 
Rob Ward 
 
 

 
  

mailto:memberships@adaa.net.au
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Operation Southern Discovery 
We all know the Squadron can deliver just about anything from the sky but occasionally, some tasks can be 

a bit different. Live loads, real cargo, as opposed to boxes of rocks always present a challenge and that is 

what happened to a detachment from the Squadron in August.   

After more than two months of planning, a 

team from the Squadron was deployed to 

Tasmania to rig A22’s for the delivery of 

essential equipment, fresh food, medical 

supplies, mail and care packages to the 18 

scientists and researchers of the Australian 

Antarctic Division at Mawson Station. 

The Air Dispatchers and Parachute Riggers were 

required to quarantine for 14 days prior to the 

commencement of rigging the loads. 

Because of the environmental sensitivity of 

Antarctica, everything the Air Dispatchers used for the mission had to be brand new or thoroughly cleaned. 

Even the parachutes were washed to prevent any foreign matter from entering the area. Strict biosecurity 

measures were in place to protect against Covid and to protect all concerned. A bit different from when we 

used to do airdrops on Macquarie Island. 

A C17A Globemaster III was the drop aircraft. The prepared loads 

were checked and loaded in Hobart before flying to RAAF Base Pearce 

in Western Australia, where the aircraft was positioned before flying 

the  final sector to the DZ. Because of the distance involved, in-flight 

refuelling above the Southern Ocean was carried out by a KC-30A 

multi-role tanker transport enroute. The refuelling aspect of the flight  

altitude took 22 minutes which was quiet effort.  

 

 

The Australian 

Antarctic Division General Manager Operations and Safety, 

Charlton Clark said the airdrop was required after thick sea ice 

prevented vessels resupplying the station last year.  

 

 

Mr Clark was quoted as saying  

“This aerial delivery of 23 loads of essential cargo will now support the station until our next resupply 

mission.” 

Interest 

 

 

Mawson Station in summer 

Crew Commander Cpl Rachel Jordan 
checks an A22 prior to loading 

A RAAF KC 30 A Refueller 
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“It truly was an amazing undertaking, involving considerable challenges with both weather and logistics and 

I’m thrilled it’s been a success.” 

As it was mid-winter, the airdrop was conducted in low level light, strong winds and a temperature of 

minus 25 degrees Celsius. Below are images of the DZ and the load recovery. 
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Important Changes to Invalidity Pensions 
Commenced After 20 September 2007 

Email Publication from RSL NSW 8 October 2021 

 

Following a ruling of the Federal Court in December 2020, invalidity pensions payable under the Defence 

Force Retirement and Death Benefits (DFRDB) Scheme and the Military Superannuation and Benefits (MSB) 

Scheme (commenced on or after 20 September 2007) will be taxed as superannuation lump sum payments. 

 

The Australian Taxation Office (ATO) has been processing amendments for past tax returns of impacted 

individuals who have opted-in as part of its remediation program. 

 

Initial round of amendments 

 

As at the end of September, the ATO has amended over 4,000 income tax assessments for individuals that 

either opted-in to the first phase of its amendment process or had an existing objection with them, around 

60% of the individuals who opted-in to having their assessment(s) amended.  

 

If you opted-in but have not yet had your amendments finalised, you do not need to call the ATO for an 

update. If your amendments have yet to be processed, it is likely because your circumstances are more 

complex. The ATO is working through the remaining amendments and expects to have all amendments 

completed shortly.  

 

Next round of amendments  

 

If you are affected by the Court decision and did not opt-in under the ATO’s initial amendment process, it’s 

not too late to have your assessments for prior years amended. The ATO will begin the next round of its 

amendment program from late October by contacting affected individuals who did not initially opt-in.  

 

What do you need to do? 

 

There are actions you should take now if you would like to have your assessments amended: 

• Ensure that the contact details that the ATO has for you are up to date so you do not miss 
correspondence and so that you can be contacted you if the ATO requires additional information. 

• Apply to Commonwealth Superannuation Corporate (CSC) for a determination if you believe you 
qualify for a disability concession. By doing this before you take part in the streamlined amendment 
process you will ensure that that the disability concession is taken into account as part of your 
amendments upfront.  

• Lodge any outstanding income tax returns as the ATO cannot amend what has not been lodged.  
• Consider seeking financial advice in relation to your personal circumstances as it is your choice as to 

whether you want to participate in the ATO’s amendment process. 

For more information or to receive ongoing updates about the streamlined amendment process, please 

visit the ATO military superannuation webpage at ato.gov.au/militarysuper. 

RSL Update 

 

 

https://5efa521c3bdd428c9c978cc2dd57e908.svc.dynamics.com/t/t/bN8qDTSYdMsPCvFpxASEXX2LUfdYJotWg8RIDJo84sIx/PCYdMD2twY62AAA4DrpbMHDdhUIdsDM9wPS3DT57ywMx?targetUrl=http%3A%2F%2Fato.gov.au%2Fmilitarysuper
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Veterans Claims System to be Overhauled 

The Minister for Veterans’ Affairs and Defence Personnel Andrew Gee has announced the appointment of 

independent consultants to overhaul the Department of Veterans’ Affairs’ claims processing system. 

Consultants McKinsey & Company will work with families who have lost loved ones to suicide, to formulate 

recommendations that will overhaul the system to better serve our veterans. 

Minister Gee said the backlog of claims is unacceptably high which is delaying veterans and their families 

access to vital services and funding. 

“One of my top priorities is to improve the claims processing system and cut waiting times for veterans and 

their loved ones, and as such, I have directed that this rebuild takes place as a matter of urgency,” Minister 

Gee said.  

 

“This is not another review. 

 

“McKinsey will immediately examine how the Department can simplify the claims process, how it is 

currently processing claims, and identify how we can have a faster, more efficient and effective system for 

all veterans and their families. 

 

“As part of this vitally important work, I have directed McKinsey to hold meetings with families of veterans 

who have suffered the tragic and devastating loss of a loved one, so that those rebuilding the system can 

gain a first-hand understanding of the impact of veteran suicide and the importance of a quick and efficient 

claims processing system. 

 

“We can’t wait for the Royal Commission to get cracking on this crucial reform. 

 

“In the recent Budget $98.5 million was delivered for hundreds of new claims processing officers for 

veterans which is welcome news. However, I don’t want to see these officers dropped into an inefficient 

system, tangling themselves up in red tape. 

 

“If that budget boost is to have maximum effect we need to make sure that the fundamentals of the claims 

processing system are right.”  

 

McKinsey will deliver its action plan in December 2021. Minister Gee has reiterated that he wants to see 

immediate progress so that veterans and their families can receive the support they deserve and require. 

 

“McKinsey will be tackling the issue with an independent set of eyes to ensure that claims are processed in 

a timely manner. I won’t be waiting to action this roadmap,” Minister Gee said. 

 

“McKinsey will provide recommendations with clear milestones and deliverables that can be tracked, 

measured and monitored by the Department of Veterans’ Affairs and the Australian Government at three, 

six, 12, 18 and 24-month intervals. 

RSL Update 
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“The Australian Government is currently supporting more than 336,000 veterans and their families and 

we’re committed to ensuring they have the support they need, when and where they need it. 

 

“Our veterans have served our nation with courage and distinction and we must give them the best 

possible care and support.  They deserve nothing less.” 

 

If any veteran or their family member has information that will help this process, Minister Gee encourages 

them to get in touch by emailing office.ministergee@dva.gov.au. 

 

If you need assistance with making a claim to the Department of Veterans' Affairs you can contact RSL 

DefenceCare to access free DVA claims and Veteran Review Board services, or contact your local sub-

Branch to connect with a claims advocate. 

RSL Update 

 

 

mailto:office.ministergee@dva.gov.au
https://5efa521c3bdd428c9c978cc2dd57e908.svc.dynamics.com/t/t/lHtogmbf3KEFmtxbJJ6oKddfSIraxJxJtHSAWEhCQCkx/xOVY2C0WPucwhdyPAovsNG5I7pf3xKQEqopGfrxNnIgx?targetUrl=https%3A%2F%2Frsllifecare.org.au%2Fdefencecare%2Ffind-help%2Fdva-claims-and-appeals%2Fhelp-with-dva-claims%2F
https://5efa521c3bdd428c9c978cc2dd57e908.svc.dynamics.com/t/t/lHtogmbf3KEFmtxbJJ6oKddfSIraxJxJtHSAWEhCQCkx/xOVY2C0WPucwhdyPAovsNG5I7pf3xKQEqopGfrxNnIgx?targetUrl=https%3A%2F%2Frsllifecare.org.au%2Fdefencecare%2Ffind-help%2Fdva-claims-and-appeals%2Fhelp-with-dva-claims%2F
https://5efa521c3bdd428c9c978cc2dd57e908.svc.dynamics.com/t/t/suM4fgnoMHx5tS7K2QPggoVBly42wvIRVaK1Y2iPhhYx/xOVY2C0WPucwhdyPAovsNG5I7pf3xKQEqopGfrxNnIgx?targetUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rslnsw.org.au%2Fget-involved%2Ffind-a-sub-branch%2F
https://5efa521c3bdd428c9c978cc2dd57e908.svc.dynamics.com/t/t/suM4fgnoMHx5tS7K2QPggoVBly42wvIRVaK1Y2iPhhYx/xOVY2C0WPucwhdyPAovsNG5I7pf3xKQEqopGfrxNnIgx?targetUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rslnsw.org.au%2Fget-involved%2Ffind-a-sub-branch%2F
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Bar Runners Artwork 
As mentioned in the Presidents Report, Fozz has been busy putting together the artwork for Bar Runners. 

These bar runners are rubber backed and measure 880mm x 240mm. 

Below are the draft designs for these items 

We need to sell about 50 of each to cover our set up costs. 

We estimate the runners will be about $20.00 each plus $12.55 postage both of them 

At this stage, we are only looking at expressions of interest so if you want one, let us know. 

 

 

If you are interested in purchasing any of these, contact Nick by email president@adaa.net.au 

  

 
  

Interest 

 

 

mailto:president@adaa.net.au
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Metal Artwork 
As printed in the last issue of the Clipped Wings, we have been in contact with an organisation who does 

metalwork military designs for both wall hangings and firepits. The firepits are yet to be designed. 

The Association has commissioned this organisation to produce the artwork and computer program to create 

the following designs: 

1. A Rising Sun Badge 

2. An AD Brevet 

3. Basic Paratrooper Wings, and 

4. 3 RAR Paratrooper Wings 

These designs are cut from 3mm steel plate and powder coated in black. 

Each individual wall hanging to be $120.00, or  

For two $230.00, and  

Three $330.00 

Plus postage 

We need to sell about 35 wall hangings to cover our set up costs. 

Below is the draft artwork 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in purchasing any of these, contact Nick by email president@adaa.net.au 

 

Interest 

 

 

mailto:president@adaa.net.au


THE CLIPPED WINGS 

     Spring 2021 

  

 

 

ADAA Poster 2021 
The ADAA committee is continually striving to promote our association and offer incentives for its members. 

At our AGM on 24 April 21, we unveiled ‘The Australian Army Air Dispatcher’. This artwork was the brainchild 

of our Vice President (VP), Anthony Eddie, who realised many other military units had this style of art and we 

did not want to be left behind.  

The ADAA commissioned Mrs Tamara Telly, who, whilst in lockdown during the Covid crisis produced this 

brilliant piece of art. The original was completed using coloured pencils from photographs supplied by the 

VP. The print depicts different aircraft and air resupply methods used by Air Dispatchers since our inception. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There have been 100 Limited Edition prints produced and a good percentage of them have been purchased 

already. If you would like one of these excellent pieces of artwork, they can be purchased on-line through 

our website. 

Cost for financial members is   $30.00 

Cost for non-financial members  $40.00 

Registered post within Australia  $18.95 

Postage overseas To be advised 

Be quick to secure a copy of this Limited Edition artwork. 

Interest 
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Mars 2016 Extremo Deluxe Hardfloor Camper 

 

 

  

Buy, Swap & Sell 

 

 

$13,500 ONO 

 

- Brand new mattress (double bed) sleeps in 

trailer and sleeps 2 in annex 

- Electric winch 

- Independent suspension 

- Electric brakes 
- Slide out drawer for fridge with 240v 
outlet and 12v and Engel plug 
- 4 burner gas Cooktown and sink with 
12v electric pump for water 
- 70 litre water tank 
- 2 x 4.5 kgs gas bottles 
- 2 x 20 litre water jerry's 
- Annex and poles  
 
Contact Grant Foster Ph: 0413190541  
 

45 Litre Engel fridge covers x 2 price is $ 
50 each 
 

6M x 3M Gazebo put up 3 times price 

is $250 ono 
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Ingredients 

Soft Butter (unsalted)  250gms          Plain Flour   2 ¼ cups 

Icing Sugar      ½ Cup         Icing Sugar (for coating) 1 cup 

Vanilla Extract    1 tsp 

Method 

1.  Preheat oven to 200 deg.C 
2.  Using a large mixing bowl, mix Butter & Icing Sugar (1/2 cup) together.  

Add in Vanilla Extract. 
3. Add Flour & mix until a soft dough ball forms. 
4. Roll dough into 2.5cm balls & place on an ungreased 
 cookie sheet or a tray with baking paper. 
5.  Bake 8-10 minutes or until cookies are set but not browning. 
6. Remove from oven, let cool for a few minutes then roll in a bowl 
 of Icing Sugar (1 Cup).  

Place on cooling rack to cool then roll in the Icing Sugar again. 
 

 

       

Recipe 

 

 

Corno’s Cooking Corner 

Christmas Favourites 

Snowballs 
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Brevet Cap          $18.00 ea 

Parra Badge Large          $10.00 ea. 

Parra Badge Small $9.00 ea. 

 

 
 

For all your merchandise needs please check out our website shop or contact Rusty Towers (see last page for 

contact details). Please note that the prices shown here are for current financial members only. The cost for 

non members and non-financial members is shown on our website 

      

                      

  

Merchandise 

 

 

Brevet Badge Large $10.00 ea. 

Brevet Badge Small $9.00 ea.. 

Beanie - Black or Navy             $20.00 ea 

Shirt - Maroon or Navy  

$35.00 ea. 
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Rifle Pen $20.00 ea. 

ADAA Sticker $3.00 ea. 

Brevet Tie 28.00 ea. 

Merchandise Cont 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
  

Belt Buckle  $28.00 ea. 

Brevet Sticker $3.00 ea. 

Poppy Tie   30.00 ea. 

The Air Dispatcher Coin     $26.00 ea. 
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MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

President: Nick Nicolai 
0407 942 904 
president@adaa.net.au 

 Treasurer: Joyce Nicolai 
0408 473 254 
treasurer@adaa.net.au 

Vice President: Anthony Eddie 
0401 417 497 
vicpres@adaa.net.au 

 Committee Members: Tony Hordern 
0418 384 807 
committee.01@adaa.net.au  

Secretary: Dan Cochrane 
0432 618 542 
secretary@adaa.net.au 

 Grant Foster 
0413 190 541 
comm02@adaa.net.au 

Assistant Secretary: Lou Heidenreich 
0427 702 419 
assistsec@adaa.net.au 

 

John Whittaker 
0408 217 384 
committee@adaa.net.au 

 
STATE REPRESENTATIVES 

Queensland Mark Swain 
0402 866 082 
qld@adaa.net.au 

 Australian Capital Territory Bruce Patterson 
02 6236 9946  
act@adaa.net.au 

Pat Slee 
0412 306 606 
qld@adaa.net.au 

 Western Australia Edward Duffy 
0407 999 472 
westaust@adaa.net.au 

New South Wales Grant Foster 
0413 190 541 
nsw@adaa.net.au 

 Victoria/Tasmania Brian Hill  
0428 132 098 
vic@adaa.net.au 

Mark Wahlen 
0408 855 341 
nsw@adaa.net.au 

 Northern Territory Bill Hayes 
0417 816 278 
rep-nt@adaa.net.au 

South Australia Lou Heidenreich 
0427 702 419 
southaust@adaa.net.au 

 
 

 

OTHER CONTACTS 

Public Officer: Brian Irving 
0420 353 838 
public.officer@adaa.net.au 

 Merchandise: Rusty Towers 
0407 954 297 
merchandise@adaa.net.au 

Patron: Brigadier Mick Ashleigh  Memberships Rob Ward 
0481 320 547 
membership@adaa.net.au  

Past Patron: Major General David Ferguson  Editor in chief: 
Assistant editor: 

Hannah “Scoop” Cornish 
Andy Cornish 
0407 213 241 
clippedwings@adaa.net.au 

Immediate Past 
President: 

Gary Cole 
07 4637 0518 
pastpres@adaa.net.au 

 Historian: To be announced 
historian@adaa.net.au 

Honorary Auditor: Linda Wright 
Peninsular Accounting 
Solutions 

 ARA Rep Dan Cochrane 
0432 618 542 
secretary@adaa.net.au 

   Ares Rep Matt Conwell 
0412 128 520 
mattconwell@yahoo.com.au 
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